CoramiFrac CeramiFrac Proppants, LLC
' 1407 116" Ave NE, Suite 106
Bellevue, WA 98004

March 31,2019

Johnny Carter

Susman Godfrey LLP

1000 Lousiana Street, Ste 5100
Houston, TX 77002

Re: Keane vs. Ceramifrac case

Dear Johnny:

I want to take this opportunity to write to you and express my heartfelt thanks to you and your team for your professional
and successful service to my companies and help us win a decisive victory over the opposing party that we were suing
for breach of contract. I have so much to say, please allow me to extend my gratitude point by point.

First, your professionalism. You are a great lawyer with high standard of professionalism. Before you took over the case
in early August 2018, the case had dragged on for over two years. Since your taking over, you put professional efforts
into it and dramatically speeded up the process. 8 months later, we won the case! During the 8 months, you worked very
hard and I could see it from the emails and documents you sent to me. You set up a weekly conference call meeting
routing to update the team including me as client of the progress of the case and what needed to be done the next step.
You always replied emails in a quick manner, that’s very impressive and professional. From the constant
communications, I knew you and your team was working hard on the case. That made me feel good and helped grow my
confidence. Looking back, the moment I retained you as my lawyer, victory was secured already.

Secondly, you are a very good researcher. You are an attorney, but in the end you made more research and understood
more than I do about the industry that I have been working for over 17 years. You found out a lot of data and facts about
the market, which effectively supported our case at trial. You are amazing! I want to say, if you are in the business, you
will be a very successful businessman.

Third, you are very smart and brave. When our motion to present our expert witness was denied, you decided to call the
expert witness paid for by the opposing parting. It’s a risky move. But you did a great job by reading through his reports
and found the useful information in his reports. His own statement “sanctity of contracts could be tested if the oil price

keeps falling” became one of your strong arguments at trial to convince the jury that sanctity of contract is the heart of
this lawsuit. How brilliant and brave you are!

Fourth, you have a very promising young lawyer, Patrick Redmon on your side. From realigning the parties to cross-
examining the opposing party’s witness, he did a fabulous job! You have a very efficient and hard working team. Rachel,

Elizabeth, and Matt -- everyone on your team is so good at their part of work. Please convey my warmest thanks to
everyone on your team.

There are still a lot to praise about your super talent and ability as a litigator, but I can never praise you enough. The

letter has to go very long. In short, I greatly appreciate your professionalism and highly recommend any potential clients
to use your service. No doubt in my mind: you are the best!

Sincerely and respectfully,

Victor Ma
President
CeramiFrac Proppants, LLC



